
 
 
 

 
            City and County of San Francisco 

London N. Breed, Mayor 
 

San Francisco Department of Public Health 
                      Dr. Grant Colfax 

                      Director of Health 

 
July 12, 2021 
 
Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board       
Board of Supervisors  
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244  
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689  
 
Dear Ms. Calvillo:  
 
Please find attached a proposed resolution for Board of Supervisors approval of an amendment to 
the agreement between the Department of Public Health’s and the State of California Health and 
Human Services Agency Department of Health Care Services (DHCS), in the amount of 
$35,839,948 in funding. 
 
This proposed resolution is being submitted to the Board for approval as DCHS requires a 
resolution from the SFDPH’s governing board specifically authorizing SFDPH’s signatory to 
enter into an amended agreement  
 
The following is a list of accompanying documents: 
 
Document Type Document BOS 

File No. 
BOS 
Reso. 
No. 

Requesting approval:    
Resolution Department of Public Health – Funding One-

Year Extension for the Whole Person Care Pilot 
Program in the amount of $35,839,948  
(SF WPC PY6  Resolution) 

TBD TBD 

Amendment San Francisco County Contract No. 16-14184-SF-
38 A02) 

TBD TBD 

DHCS Award Letter Notice of Program Year 6 Extension Approval 
and Funding Allocation for the Whole Person 
Care (WPC) Pilot Program for San Francisco 
County from the State of California Health and 
Human Services Agency Department of Health 
Care Services, March 29, 2021 

TBD TBD 

Previously approved:     

WPC One-time 
Housing Funds 

DHCS Announcement, Application One-time 
Housing Funds 

19 0930  418‐19 

WPC Expansion 
Amendment 

Whole Person Care Agreement (Contract No. 
16-14184-SF-38 111616) 

17 0698  256‐17 

WPC Original City and County of San Francisco Whole Person 16 1071 453‐16 
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Application/Agreement Care Pilot application to the California 
Department of Health Care Services (became 
the agreement between SFDPH and DHCS)  

 
For questions on this matter, please contact Arlene Lee, arlene.lee@sfdph.org.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Arlene Lee 
Office of Contracts Management and Compliance 
DPH Business Office 
 
 
KR;JH 
 
cc:   Grant Colfax, Director of Health 
 Greg Wagner, DPH Chief Operating Officer 
 Michelle Ruggels, Director, DPH Business Office 
 Arlene Lee, Manager, DPH Pre-Award Unit 
 Jacquie Hale, DPH Business Office 
 
 




